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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 8th March 2011 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, D Nelson, M McGillion, The Revd P Kemp, 
Y Watkins, A Campbell
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (Glos CC), Mrs J Rosam (Clerk) and one member of the public.
Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.
Questions asked related to the proposed Oakridge footpath and the minutes of the last meeting.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr M Heenan.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None

3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th February 2011.


The minutes were received and signed as an accurate record.
4.
County Councillor’s Report – Cllr P Awford

There is to be public consultation concerning the closure of police stations, possibly Newent in 
our area.  The County has received additional money for the repair of potholes but no major 
resurfacing work is planned in the foreseeable future.  Council is to be reduced by 7 members and 
there is to be a reduction in the top tier of management.  Cllr Awford acknowledged that the cycle 
path is deteriorating and is liaising with officers for a solution.
5.
District Councillor’s Report – Cllr D Davies

Cllr Davies had attended the neighbourhood panel police meeting.  A lot of work had been carried 
in the village by the grounds department which resulted in the area looking particularly attractive.  
Grounds manager Rob Hainsworth has moved to Cheltenham and our contact at the Borough is 
now John Vine. He had also attended the last Parish/Town Council Seminar and encouraged all 
councillors to attend these useful meeting.
6.
Clerk’s Report

Correspondence

· A request from Gloucestershire Rural Community Council for a grant of £100 to help with the setting up of the new Chestnut Club in the village – agreed.

· Renewal application for street trading consent – Tartaglia’s Gloucester, no objection

· Notification of next chartered parishes’ meeting – 17th March

· Notification of the Vibrant Village of the Year competition, it was agreed not to enter this year.

· Police consultative meeting to discuss the possible closure of Newent Police meeting – Monday 21st March.

· Police information point to be at Rodway Hill golf course on Thursday 7th April between 1 and 2pm.  Any matters to the Clerk please.

· Notification that the last meeting of HARP’s (Help and Advice for Retired Persons) is to take place in April.  Council agreed to present the organiser Doreen Whisson with an aerial photograph of Highnam at the Annual Parish Meeting in recognition of her 26 years service.
7.
Report on Neighbourhood Panel meeting – Cllr Y Watkins


Bob Lloyd from the crime prevention unit  had reported that there were significant numbers of 
thefts from oil tanks and outbuildings and that thefts from houses were now usually of cash, 
laptops and jewellery.  Crime in the Newent area amounts to 3% of total crime in the county.  
SMART Water is available for protecting property - £20.  PC Brian Howard is a County funded 
officer for the next 2 years.  


It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the litter picking team and ask them to report any 
evidence of drug use; she would then keep a record and report it to the police on a regular basis.

8. 
Grounds

The oak tree in Farthing Croft is due to have its crown lowered


It was agreed that Guy Shankster would be asked to maintain and cut the grass at the recreation 
ground.


The quotation for the village signs of £2,200 was accepted and Cllr Awford agreed to investigate 
what permissions might be needed before they could be erected.  Clerk to check insurance and 
land ownership.

The draft licence with Tewkesbury BC for the Oakridge footpath had been circulated and it was 
agreed 
that the Clerk could sign when it is finalised.


The Clerk had met with Chris Snell from Greenfields who was happy to install the short section of 
footpath from Pipers Grove to the bus shelter, probably in April. He would ensure that all parts of 
the exchange of letters agreed with the County Council would be adhered to.
9.
Highways  

The blocked drains on the B4215 had been reported.


County Highways are investigating installing a cattle grid on the cycle path.

10.
Community Centre 

Cllr Watkins reported that all the halls had been deep cleaned, and the lavatories in the Old School 
decorated.  The position of caretaker/cleaner had been advertised with 4 responses.  There is to be 
further work on the car park.  Cllr Hanbury again asked that the Trust considers repaying some of 
the loan when there are sufficient funds.

11.
Planning 
	11/00080/FUL
	Mr R Robinson
	75 Maidenhall Highnam
	Erection of single storey extensions to rear of property.
	Comments by: 14th March 2011



No objection

12.
Finance  

Invoices for payment:

	Standing orders RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	28/03/2011
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	17
	£374.05

	Cheques - RBS a/c

	08/03/2011
	HCCT - Jan room hire
	1042
	19
	£17.00

	08/03/2011
	Mrs J A Rosam - expenses
	1043
	12
	£11.18

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£402.23



Additional invoices

	08/03/2011
	Guy Shankster - gardening
	1044
	4
	£52.25

	08/03/2011
	GRCC – Chestnut Club
	1045
	S137
	£100


All agreed
Bank reconciliation 
	Bank reconciliation March 2011

	RBS Account

	Balance at 28/01/2011
	£10,658.70
	Payments Mar 2011
	£454.48

	Payments Feb 2011
	£1,352.49
	Restricted funds
	£3,025.04

	Receipts Feb 2011
	46.46
	
	

	Balance at 28/02/2011
	£9,352.67
	Operating balance
	£5,873.15

	Co-Op accounts

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	 

	Balance at 08/03/2011
	£237.78
	Balance at 08/03/2011
	£12,521.92

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/02/2011
	£4,756.42
	Operating balance
	£4,756.42


All agreed – noted that sufficient funds remain for purchasing the village signs and additional dog waste bins.

13.
Residual items.  


None

The meeting closed at 8.45pm
Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th April 2011 in the Old School
Annual Parish Meeting: Thursday 24th March 2011 in the Parish Room

Signed___________________________________________      Date _____________________
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